Lake Chapter, A.B.A.T.E. of MN

Madigans, Maple Lake, MN
September 6, 2014, 3:00 pm
Officers Present:


Sergeant at Arms:

President
Todd Riba
X
Fred Pawlek

X

Vice President
Jim Kosse
X
Kimmer Robertson

X
Secretary
Patty Barnes
X
Michael Shinn

X

Treasurer
Becky Hasslen
X
Cousin Steve

Chapter Rep
Mike Jencks 
X
John Houston






Keith Knee


Total number of members attending:  21, Guests:  0
Call to Order/Pledge of Allegiance:  3:00 pm
Welcome to members and guests; President’s Remarks; Vice-President’s Remarks:

President talked about the struggles financially and with membership in A.B.A.T.E. and the MRF. President thanked everyone for coming to the meetings.

Vice President commented the rally was a little thin this year. Members that couldn’t attend were missed.
OFFICER REPORTS

• Secretary’s report: 

Mike Berger made a motion to waive the reading of the minutes and only read the motions that were made at the previous meeting. Fred Pawlek 2nd.  Motion passed.

	


Treasurer's Report - August 2014
For the Fifth Month Ending August 31, 2014

Presented at September 6th, 2014 Meeting: Madigan's, 3:00 pm

 

Started August with                                                                       
$2,600.36
 

Income:
Memberships - August                                                                        
$99.00

Donations collected at the State Rally Corn Feed                             $80.00

Total:                                                                                                 
$179.00
 

Expenses:
1st class RN mailed to LC Rep - August                                             
$2.00

State Rally Corn Feed supplies                                                              $23.37

Transfer to Food Shelf Fund                                                                  $46.50

Transfer to Toys for Tots Fund                                                              $33.50

Annual Blanket Special Events Insurance                                            $125.00

Total:                                                                                                 
$230.37
 

August Ending Balance                                                                  
$2,548.99
 
Earmarks:
ABATE of Minnesota banner                                                            
$100.00

Seed money for promotional idea                                                     
$150.00

Products donated to ABATE U Auction                                               $70.00

Website annual hosting fee (Aug 2014)                                              $39.95

MOTM Registration fee for up to two members                              $160.00

Chapter Rep Hotel Rm @ BOD (1 remaining of 3 per year)            $80.00

2015 Grounded Hogs Party                                                               
$900.00

2014 Member of the Year Membership/Plaque                               $80.00

Total:                                                                                             
$1,579.95
 

Petty Cash:                                                                                          
$40.20

MRF Donation Fund:                                                                          
$164.08

Motorcycle PAC of MN Donation Fund:                                              $0.00

Chapter Gambling Fund:                                                                   
$423.99

Food Shelf Fund:                                                                                  
$65.77

Toys for Tots Fund:                                                                              
$54.32

Buddy Bear Fund                                                                                 
$17.00

Grand Total:                                                                                   
$3,314.35
 

Spendable:                                                                                        
$969.04
 

• Chapter Rep Report:  Mike reported that there was some confusion amongst the chapters concerning our finances. However it was the issues we were having with the Gambling Control Board.

Jim Pease is still looking for volunteers to do Share The Road classes. 

Kathy Schwalich is resigning as Historian. If anyone is interested contact Mack. Kathy will stay on until we have a replacement.

Membership tables at the Hog Rally and Vikingland Harley Davidson were well received. A lot of information was given out and a few memberships obtained.

We received 600 memberships for A.B.A.T.E. of Minnesota at the Algona Freedom Rally.

Mike commented on the government trying to seize the Mongrels patch. No matter what your view is on this situation, it is a violation of our 1st amendment rights.

The Tri-County Turkey Shoot is November 22nd.

Mike made a comment on member’s conviction toward the cause of A.B.A.T.E.
Motion to accept Officer’s report as presented – Mike Berger made a motion to accept the reports, Michael Shinn seconded. Motion passed.

COMMITTEE REPORTS (limited to 5 minutes maximum)
• Special Events (Becky and Dave Clifton): 

There will be no fall runt this year. Other fundraiser ideas are: Coborns Hot Dog stand. We need to apply in February. 

We will have a pool and dart tourney at Delano Lanes on November 15th. The garage sale will be in the spring.

The wine bus tour will be very expensive so we decided not to do that.

Grounded Hogs Fundraiser – February 7th at the Rockford Township Hall. Tickets will be $10.00 in advance and $15.00 at the door. Advance ticket price at the door if you renew or are a new member. Opening band details still to come.

The Toys for Tots fundraiser will be at the Crossbar in St. Boni on October 25th from 12:00 to 4:00 pm.
• Products (Holly R. and Danita):  No report available. 

• State Rally (Jim K):  Lake Chapter got quite a few sponsors. There is a rumor the rally may be moved back to Labor Day Weekend. We would most likely get more vendors if the rally was moved to Labor Day Weekend. We, as a chapter, need to vote on what we weekend we would like the rally to be on for Mike Jencks to vote at the October B.O.D. This will be addressed at the October meeting. Crow River Farms donated the corn. Fred Pawlek made a motion to give Crow River Farms a business card ad in the Road Noise next spring. Kimmer 2nd. Motion passed.

• Dial-A-Ride (Mike E):  No report available. However, Dial-A-Ride has a large poster that can be used to post at events.

• Public Relations: (Mitch B):  There is a membership table at the Bog Bash in Buffalo. The Lake Chapter A.B.A.T.E. banner came in and was a cost of $50.00. Bowling for Kids will be November 2nd at McPete’s in Big Lake. Mitch has sponsorship forms. Todd will extend an invitation to Sand Dunes Chapter. 
• Website (Charm B):  Nothing at this time.
• Social Media (Jim K):  No report available.

• Training and Education:  This position is still available. 

· Membership: Dave handed out a lot of information at the Gearhead Get Together. Will be sending out a welcome letter to the new members.
Michael Shinn made a motion to accept the committee reports. Fred seconded. Motion passed.

LEGISLATIVE REPORTS (limited to 5 minutes maximum)
 MRF Report: (Dawn):  Todd reported Meeting of the Minds is the last weekend in September. There is a group riding down. Contact Todd if you would like to ride with them. Todd talked about issues with the MRF and how some of the finances work. By attending MOTM, Heartland Steam, helping with advance ticket sales for fundraisers that donate to the MRF are just a few ways to help support the MRF. Dave Clifton made a motion to donate $500.00 and to pass the hat to the MRF. Mike Berger seconded. Motion passed. Mike Berger has also volunteered for the MRF Assistant position.
• Minnesota Motorcycle Safety Task Force: (Mitch B): The next meeting is September 18th from 5:00 – 7:00 pm. If you would like to go contact Mitch.  

• Legislative Report (Todd R): Todd talked about the voter survey will be coming out in the October Road Noise. Review your candidate’s remarks. 

Michael Shinn made a motion to accept the Legislative Reports. Mary Berger seconded. Motion passed.

OLD BUSINESS:

The S.W. District meeting will be September 21st at the Son’s clubhouse in Cokato at 1:00 pm. 

Nominations are still open for the Steve Kreitlow Award. Nominations should be sent to the chapter president and need to be in by the October meeting.

A.B.A.T.E. of South Dakota is building a fallen biker memorial.

Keith Knee is still in the hospital. Go see him if you have time and keep him in your thoughts and prayers.

NEW BUSINESS:
Mike Berger made a motion to renew Lake Chapters MRF Sustaining Membership. Michael Shinn seconded. Motion passed.
Mike Jencks will check with Delano Legion for the November meeting and Dave’s Town Club for the December meeting. Kosse will check with the Choo Choo for our January meeting.

UPCOMING EVENTS:

September 25th – 28th MOTM, Kansas City

October 4th – Ditch Pickup, St. Boni

October 4th – Chapter Meeting, Finn’s Place, Mayer 3:00 pm

October 18th – B.O.D. at Cragun’s Resort

October 25th – Toys for Tots Fundraiser, Crossbar, St. Boni, 12:00 – 4:00 pm

November 1st – Chapter Meeting, Delano Legion, 3:00 pm

November 2nd – Bowling for Kids

November 15th – Pool and Dart Tourney, Delano Lanes
Mike Berger made a motion to waive the reading of the minutes and only read the motions that were made at the previous meeting. Fred Pawlek 2nd.  Motion passed.

Motion to accept Officer’s report as presented – Mike Berger made a motion to accept the reports, Michael Shinn seconded. Motion passed.

Fred Pawlek made a motion to give Crow River Farms a business card ad in the Road Noise next spring. Kimmer 2nd. Motion passed.

Dave Clifton made a motion to donate $500.00 and to pass the hat to the MRF. Mike Berger seconded. Motion passed.

Michael Shinn made a motion to accept the Legislative Reports. Mary Berger seconded. Motion passed.

Mike Berger made a motion to renew Lake Chapters MRF Sustaining Membership. Michael Shinn seconded. Motion passed.
Meeting adjourned at 4:16 pm
Respectfully submitted,

Patricia Barnes
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